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Board letter from  
Brown saves  
recovery funds 

HUD holds  on-site con-
struction seminar in  
Morgantown 

   A letter by a state manufactured 
housing regulatory board member 
helped deflect legislative attempts 
to take $750,000 of the boardôs 
$1.5 million recovery fund to bal-
ance the state budget, according to 
Deputy Labor Commissioner 
Mitch Woodrum. 
    Woodrum told the 
West Virginia Manu-
factured Housing Con-
struction and Safety 
Standards Board that 
the letter by board 
member and Charles-
ton attorney Johnnie 
E. Brown of the law firm of Pullin 
Fowler Flanagan Brown & Poe 
was influential in having Senate 
Finance Committee Chairman 
Mike Hall removing the funds 
from budgetary consideration. 

   The action by the 
Putnam County Re-
publican ensured, at 
least for the present, 
that the funds would 
not be used as part 
of a $73 million 
drain of money from 
more than 30 agen-
cies to balance the 

budget. The House of Delegates 
already had taken the funds. 
   Brown pointed out on behalf of 
the State Board in his letter to Hall 

and House Finance Committee 
Chairman Eric Nelson, R-
Kanawha, that it might be a viola-

tion of the state Constitution to to 
use the funds as the House wanted 

since they were not allocated for 
general state use.  

    (Continued on p. 7) 
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On-state construction seminar at Lakeview in Morgantown 

   MORGANTOWN ï Nearly 20 
manufactured housing retailers 
and contractor from across the 
state and Ohio attended a recent 
briefing on the U.S. Department 
of Housing and Urban Develop-
mentôs changes to the on-site 
construction rule. 
   The seminar was present by 
HUD engineering expert Jason 
McJury of Shepherdstown. He 
spoke and took questions for 
more than three hours in explain-
ing the rule that came into effect 
on March 7. Its enforcement has 
been delayed by HUD until Sept. 
7 while the industry adjusts to it.    

   On-site construc-
tion means the fin-
ishing work on 
homes that are not 
completed in the 
factory since it is 
simpler to do the 
work once the man-

ufactured home is delivered to 
where it is to be set up. Never-
theless, HUD still must approve 
the final work since it cannot be 
inspected in the factory. 
   Recent complaints at the MHI 
conference in Washington al-
leged the change will cause un-
necessarily long inspection de-
lays and drive up costs. Inspec-
tions of the work will have to be 
done by the in-plant primary 
inspection agency and the manu-
facturer. 
   McJury explained the rule 
change in great detail during his 
seminar and assured the mem-
bers that delays would be mini-
mal and costs would be kept low.  

   
(Continued on p. 6) 
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Southern Homes for sale;  
more than a half century of history 
   PINEVILLE ï Want to own a retail manufactured hous-
ing center? 
   The vintage Southern Homes Inc., which traces its histo-
ry back to 1957, is for sale in the idyllic southern West 
Virginia county seat of Pineville, 87 miles southwest of 
Charleston. 
   ñIt was a huge step,ò owner Karen Bailey said of the 

decision made by her 
and husband John to 
sell the business they 
have operated as a 
team since 1990. It 
began under another 
name and owner at 
another location north 
of Pineville in 1957. 
   John has had a 
stroke and health 
problems have slowed 
them.  ñWeôre just at 

the point itôs time to go,ò he said. John is looking at more 
golf and travel and Karen wants a bit of leisure and more 
time with grandchildren. 
   The business is located on both sides of W.Va. 97 just 
east of Pineville on the road to Beckley. 
   They can remember when their county had eight retail 
centers in operation at one time. Now there are only two, 
theirs and Ed Lesterôs Lesterôs Mobile Homes Sales. 

(Continued on p. 6) 
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The Podium  Come to the convention in 

June, and, bring a buddy  

 

   Want to keep up on the latest with the 

factory-built housing industry in West 

Virginia? Want to be listed on our web-

site or linked to it?  

   The West Virginia Housing Institute 

Inc. is at www.wvhi.org. Take a look at 

what we have on the site. Tell us what 

you want added or improved.  

   The inside scoop is in the members -

only section. And you only have to call 

Andy Gallagher at (304) 346 -8985 to join.  

www.wvhi.org 

By Kevin Wilfong 
Co-President 

   We welcome you on behalf of the board of directors to attend the West Virginia Housing 
Institute Inc. convention this June 20-22 at Stonewall Jackson Resort. 
   I know we promise you the best program each year, but I am sure we have achieved it this 
year. 
   Take a look at the line up of speakers and the entertainment the board has worked diligently to recruit. It is go-
ing to be hard to beat this year. 
   We would like you to bring-a-buddy to this yearôs event so we can spread the word about how important the 
convention is and how much fun it is to attend. So remember to make sure you come this year, but that you also 
bring somebody else from the family or your staff to see what takes place. 
   General counsel John Teare promises the best program his group of well-qualified lawyers has ever put on. And 
with the battering we have taken lately in some court decisions, a little help from the legal side would be helpful. 
   The rest will be great, too, from the outstanding speakers to the fundraising auction. We have reduced the auc-
tion to an hour this year and will have more items on display for the silent auction. We have gotten some very 
nice things donated this year. 
   At your request, we have expanded Phil Fogelman's repertoire to where he will give us samplings of Scotch this 
year, as well as his well-known, entertaining and loved wine-tasting. We return our chefôs cooking demonstration 
and Andy assures me that the folks at Stonewall assure him the boat will be available for the trip this year. We 
also have two bands playing, the first and second evening. 
   All in all, this should be a lot of fun, in addition to it being a lot of educational work, where you should learn 
plenty. 
   As usual, it will be only as good as you make. Those of us who have been in WVHI and worked diligently to 
promote the industry feel like a family and this is the one time each year when we can get together and blow off a 
little steam and have some fun. 
   Finally, I would be remiss if I did not say a word about the people who have done all the work, as usual, to put 
on the event. I would like to thank my co-president, George Gunnell, and the outstanding board with whom I 
serve for giving selflessly of their time and effort each year to make this a special convention that is spoken of 
nationally with distinction and pride. Thank you my fellow board members for all you do. 
 
 

Wilfong 

   An Indiana manufactured housing community has agreed to pay a $130,000 federal 
fine after it refused to allow a family with children into its community, Gentle Manor 
Estates, a 173-unit facility at Crown Point, Ind. 
    In the lawsuit filed in 2015, the Justice Department alleged the community and 
John Townsend violated the Fair Housing Act by maintaining and enforcing a dis-
criminatory policy of refusing to allow families with children to live at Gentle Manor 
Estates. 
   ñThe Fair Housing Act guarantees families with children the right to choose a home 
without facing unlawful barriers of discrimination,ò said Principal Deputy Assistant 
Attorney General Vanita Gupta, head of the Justice Departmentôs Civil Rights Divi-
sion. 
   Under the terms of the proposed settlement, the defendants must pay $100,000 
into a fund to compensate victims of discrimination and an additional $30,000 to the 
government as a civil penalty.  In addition, the proposed settlement requires the de-
fendants to implement a nondiscrimination policy, establish a new nondiscriminatory 
application and rental procedures and undergo training on the Fair Housing Act.   
   The federal Fair Housing Act prohibits discrimination in housing on the basis of 
race, color, religion, sex, familial status, national origin and disability.   

Feds fine community for  
excluding children 

http://www.wvhi.org/


West Virginia Housing Institute Convention 2016 

 
Return this form to WVHI 

REGISTRATION FORM 
June 20-22 

Stonewall Resort, Roanoke, WV 
Make your room reservations at (304) 269-7400 or (1 888) 278-8150 or on line at StonewallResort.com. Room rates are $119. Please 
use the code 523187. 

 

 
Company Name: ____________________________________________________________ 

Address:  ____________________________________________________________ 

City:   _______________________________ State:________Zip_____________ 

 

Names of Those Attending as it Should Appear on Name Badges: (please print) 

_________________________________________________________Adult_____ Child____ 

_________________________________________________________Adult_____ Child____ 

_________________________________________________________Adult_____ Child____ 

_________________________________________________________Adult_____ Child____ 

REGISTRATION FEES: 

WVHI Member & Spouse/Guest . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $125.00 per person if paid by May 30; 

$150.00 per person after May 30. 

Children Under 12 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $ 50.00 per child if paid by May 30; 

$75.00 per child after May 30. 

     

        Nonmember Registration . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . .           $300.00 per person attending 

 

***Registration Fees Must Accompany Registration Form and are PER PERSON attending*** 

Please return completed registration form and your check to: 

WVHI Inc. 

PO Box 2182 

Charleston, WV 25328-2182 

Questions, please call Andy (304) 346-8985 

Mark your calendars now ð donõt miss out 
Itõs educational and fun 



Home on the Road  is a publica-

tion of the West Virginia Housing In-

stitute Inc., published four times a 

year (March, June, September and 

December).  

Free subscription with paid member-

ship dues. All advertising must be 

paid in advance. Home on the Road 

reserves the right to reject any adver-

tising. Make checks payable to 

WVHI. Send ads with payment and 

news to Andy Gallagher.  

Advertising rates  

Full page: $200  

Half page: $100 

Quarter page: $60  

Home on the Road Newsletter  

Editor : Andy Gallagher  

WVHI  

PO Box 2182 

Charleston, WV 25328 -2182 

(304) 346-8985 

(304) 400-4509 (fax) 

wvhi@wvhi.verizon.net  

WV Housing Institute convention agenda  
J U N E  2 0 - 2 2 ,  2 0 1 6  A N N U A L  M E E T I N G  A N D  C O N V E N T I O N   

{ǘƻƴŜǿŀƭƭ wŜǎƻǊǘΣ wƻŀƴƻƪŜΣ ²± 
Monday, June 20, 2016 

Noon -3:00 p.m.   WVHI Inc. Board Meets (closed)  -- Maple Boardroom (1st floor)  

1:00 p.m.    Registration Desk Opens  -- Lobby  

4:00 p.m.    Check -in at Stonewall  -- Lobby  

3:30-5:00 p.m.   Lawyers panel   -- Birch Room (2nd floor)  

Huntington attorney Jason Stemple , WVHI general counsel John R. 

Teare Jr ., associate general counsel Johnnie Brown , Charleston attor-

ney Bryan N. Price , and regulator Mitch Woodrum  make up the 

lawyersõ panel to provide guidance on legal matters.  

5:00 ð 6:00 p.m.  Welcome reception    -- Terrace Foyer (Lower 

floor)  

 Have dinner before we sail: serving ribs, barbecue chicken and drinks.  

6:00 ð 8:00 p.m.  Little Sorrel , board the boat for a trip around the beautiful lake. Cock-

tails served onboard. The Terrace Foyer leads directly to the boat.  

8:00 ð 10:00 p.m.  Music under the stars   -- Terrace Patio  

 Relax with music and drinks after the boat ride.   

Tuesday, June 21, 2016 

7:00 ð 9:00 a.m.  Breakfast     -- Dining room. Order 

what you like.  

Morning session    -- Birch Room   

8:45 ð 9:00 a.m.   Annual meeting  with election of officers and other matters.  

9:00 -- 9:45 a.m.  Bobby Alberts, vice president for retail operations  and who oversees 

West Virginia operations for Clayton Homes Inc., is our leadoff speak-

er.  

9:45 -- 10:30 a.m.  Richard òRichó Florea, president and CEO of Skyline Corp., will give 

us a survey of what is happening in manufactured housing.  

10:30 ð 11:15 a.m.  MHI Chairman Tim Williams , 21st Mortgage Corp. president and 

CEO, gives us his insights on manufactured housing and our national 

efforts.  

Noon  Golf Tournament begins   -- Resort course  

This challenging 7,149 -yard, par -72, Arnold Palmer -designed course 

wraps around the pristine lake and resort at Stonewall.   

Lunch :   On your own.  

Noon ð 1 p.m.  Not a player?  Terrace Patio:  Special cooking show with Tim White , 

Stonewallõs nationally respected executive chef. Limited seating. See 

below.  

1:30 ð 4 p.m.  Terrace Patio  Phil Foglemanõs wine -tasting program at the Terrace 

Foyer. Phil is assisted by his able wife, Jeannie , and Kari Preslar . If 

golf or Phil is not on your agenda, there are a multitude of other things 

to do. Reservations must be made in advance for the spa.  

5:00 - 5:30 p.m.   Cocktails     -- Ballroom Foyer (2 nd  

floor)  

5:30 ð 7 p.m.  Reception and banquet   -- Stonewall Ballroom 2 

(2nd  floor)  

7:00 -- 8 p.m.  Judy Ritchie  runs our political action committee -fundraising auction . 
This is our only program every year to raise political funds so please help. 

8:00 ñ 9:30 p.m.  Jerry Lee Lewis impersonator B.B. Secrist and his Rockinõ 88õs sure 

to wind you up with ògreat balls of fire.ó  

Wednesday, June 22, 2016 

7:00 ð 9:00 a.m.  Breakfast     -- Dining room. Order 

what you like.  

End of program  

Questions: Call Andy Gallagher (304) 415 -4187 

Kari Preslar (304) 541 -7222 

Dress: Business casual; no jackets required  

June 20-22, 2016, convention  
agenda 

HUD issues guidelines on use 
of criminal records to  
limit residents 

   The Department of Housing and Urban 
Development is making it easier for people 
with criminal records to find housing. 
   In new guidance, released recently, HUD 
tells landlords and home sellers that turning 
down tenants or buyers based on their crim-
inal records may violate the Fair Housing 
Act. 
   Because of widespread racial and ethnic 
disparities in the U.S. criminal justice sys-
tem, criminal history-based restrictions on 
access to housing are likely disproportion-
ately to burden African-Americans and His-
panics. 
    People with criminal records aren't a pro-
tected class under the Fair Housing Act, and 
the guidance from HUD's general counsel 
says that in some cases, turning down an 
individual tenant because of his or her rec-
ord can be legally justified. 
   But blanket policies of refusing to rent to 
anybody with a criminal record are in fact 
discrimination, the department says ð be-
cause of the systemic disparities of the 
American criminal justice system. 
   HUDôs 10-page guideline report can be 
found on www.wvhi.org under state laws 
and rules. 

http://www.wvhi.org


Manufactured home shipments improve in January   
    2016       2015 
   Homes   floors shipped         Homes       floors shipped 
 January    68   95    53      86 
 February   79  125    39      61 
     
    

 

    West Virginia manufactured housing shipments were up 102.6 percent in February compared to a year ago. A total 
of 79 homes were shipped this February, compared to 39 in February 2015. Nationally, shipments were up 28.9 per-
cent through February. 
   After two months, shipments in West Virginia are up 53.3 percent. That means 141 homes were shipped into the 
state for the first two months of the year, compared to 92 in January-February 2015.  
   Shipments in January were 17 percent higher than those of in January 2015. The number of homes shipped increased 
from 53 last year to 62 this January. Nationally, shipments were up 16.7 percent for the month. 
   West Virginia manufactured home shipments for 2015 ended 5.6 percent behind shipments in 2014, while shipments 
were up 9.6 overall in the United States.  
    December national shipments were up 20.4 percent, while West Virginia improved by 6.7 percent. 
   A total of 1,013 manufactured homes were sent to West Virginia in 2015, compare to 1,073 in 2014. 
   The Mountain State was the only area in the eight-state South Atlantic region, which stretches from Delaware to 
Florida, to have negative shipments for 2015. 
    Shipments in the Mountain States in 2014 ended 3.9 percent ahead for the year, while overall U.S. shipments were 
up 6.9 percent. 
    A total of 1,073 homes were shipped into West Virginia in 2014, compared to 1,033 in 2013.  
  
 


